
STRATMOOR NEWS 
Stratmoor  Hi l ls  Water ,  Sanitat ion  & Fire  Protect ion  Distr ic ts  

Volume 24   Issue 7        July 2022 

SEWER PROBLEMS 

If you have problems with your sewer line, please give us a call first so that we can determine if it is your service line or our 

main line. If it is in your line, we will notify you promptly.  If it is our problem, we will take care of it immediately. 

 

STRATMOOR HILLS NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION -  http://www.stratmoorhills.org/contact.php   

Updating Aging Infrastructure  

The Stratmoor Hills Water and Sanitation Districts were 

organized in 1956 and all the main infrastructure was 

put into place during the late 1950s. Therefore, this 

puts our aging infrastructure around 66 years old. The 

Board of Directors has made it a priority to replace main 

distribution lines on an annual basis. 

 

Over the past several years, the Field Crew has been 

responding to multiple line breaks on Stratmoor Drive. 

This line consisted of a 2” poly-line and continuously 

cracked or ruptured. Therefore, the District decided to 

upgrade and replace this line with  4” PVC. In June, the District worked with a 

local contractor, Joe Frei Excavation, to replace 276 feet of main line. This also 

included several new valve boxes and new service lines. 

 

The District is currently assessing other possible 

projects that may be completed in 2022. Other Capital 

Improvements include the purchase of vital equipment, 

such as, a new 7-yard dump truck.  

 

The Districts will continue to update the communities 

aging distribution and collections systems. We have an 

extremely lofty goal of replacing 2% annually. However, 

with the rising costs of material and labor we may not 

be able to achieve this goal every year.   

 

BILLING SCHEDULE (est.) 
 

Bills Mailed -  July 6, 2022 

Payments Due  - July 15, 2022 

Late Notices Mailed - July18 ,2022 

Shut Off Payments Due - July 26,  2022 

Shut Off Day - July 27, 2022  

 Meter Read Date - July 29, 2022 

 
If you believe you may be late making your pay-

ment, please call us to make arrangements to 

See us on the website at: 

stratmoorhillswater.org 

Fats, oils, and grease (FOG) comes from meat fats in 

food scraps, cooking oil, shortening, lard, butter and 

margarine, gravy, and food products such as mayon-

naise, salad dressings, and sour cream. FOG poured 

down kitchen drains accumulates inside sewer pipes. 

Fats, oils, and grease will build up in your pipes, cre-

ate blockages and plug sewers, leading to problems 

such as: Raw sewage overflowing and backing up into 

your home, business, or a neighboring property. Base-

ment flooding (an expensive and unpleasant situation). 

Freedom is one of the deepest 

and noblest aspirations of the 

human spirit.—Ronald Regan 



Stratmoor News is published monthly by the Stratmoor Hills Water, Fire Protection and Sanitation Districts. For questions, comments, or suggestions, please 
contact Kevin Niles, at 576-0311.  The Stratmoor Hills Water, Fire Protection and Sanitation Districts are governed by an individual, elected Boards of Directors. 
Currently, the members for each of the three Boards are:  Robert Colgrove—Chairperson/President, James Pesicka—Vice Chairperson/President, John Willcox—
Secretary/Treasurer,  Cynthia Dent—Director, and Richard Dull—Director. 
 
Board elections are held in May of even-numbered years. Board meetings are held on the third Wednesday of each month beginning at 3:00 p.m. at the Fire Station 
(2160 “B” Street). Meeting agendas are posted at the Water District office (1811 “B” Street), the Fire Station and at the Stratmoor Elementary School (200 Loomis 
Avenue). If you would like more information about the Districts, please contact Kevin Niles at the Water and Sanitation Districts at 576-0311 or by e-mail at 
kevin@stratmoorhillswater.org  or Dottie Barrett for the Fire Protection District at 576-1200 or by e-mail at mail@shvfd.com 
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